

TOOLANGI PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER "Every Child by Name and Need"

Acting Principal: Mrs Sally Herbert Junior School: Mrs Tess Kesting

Principal Report:



It is with great pleasure that we can announce the formation of our School Council for the next 12 months.

Congratulations to the following successful parent nominations.

- Rachael Dunkley
- Mike Morant
- Annalise McLeish (President)
- Annie Hopper (Secretary)
- Dawn Hartog (community co-opted member)

School Council members continuing their term are

- Sherrie McKimmie (Treasurer)
- Catherine Nash

DET representatives on School Council are

- Sally Herbert (Acting Principal)
- Tess Kesting

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our outgoing School Council members for their hard work, commitment and dedication to our school.

- Nicola Rose (President)
- Georgia Shuttleworth (Secretary)
- Madeline Jablonski (Treasurer)
- Sherrin Wiggins

A well-informed and effective school council strengthens community confidence in the school and helps to build and secure the school's reputation. The objectives of the school council are to assist in the efficient governance of the school, ensure that its decisions affecting students of the school are made having regard, as a primary consideration, to the best interest of the students and enhance the educational opportunities of students at the school. School Council meets at least 8 times a year.

Physical Education News! Tennis Lessons

All our students are thoroughly enjoying their Tennis lessons on Monday with Anthony. This is a highlight of the day and Anthony really enjoys teaching tennis skills to our students. This program is funded under the Sporting Schools grant and expertly managed by Andrew Devisser our PE and District sports leader.

Rescheduled Swim Carnival

This event is occurring on Wednesday March 31st. On this day the students will participate in a rotational program that includes, swimming activities (indoor pool), gymnastics and tennis based activities. Children will need to provide their own water bottle and a snack for morning tea. This year children will be competing for their school. Children are encouraged to come in their school colours and if possible to wear their bathers under their school clothing that will help speed up the transition between activities. They will need a towel and dry underwear to change into.

Families are welcome to come along and lend a hand if possible. A sausage sizzle lunch will be provided for children on the day.

We are looking forward to a great day!



MARC VAN

Throughout this term, we have been participating in the MARC van program.

MARC stands for Mobile Area Resource Centre (MARC). Joel the MARC van teacher visits us every Monday and provides an engaging Reading program with the opportunity for students to borrow fiction and non-fiction reading material from the van.

Joel definitely brightens up our Monday and we love exploring the van for new books to read and enjoy.

Dates to remember:

Monday 29th March

Harvest Festival 5.30 – 7.30

Wednesday 31st March

Rescheduled Swimming Carnival

Thursday 1st April

Last day of term 1 2.30 Dismissal

Monday 19th April

Term 2 begins







Junior School students' trialling yummy recipes in preparation for the Harvest Festival